
WAC 138-12-020  Contact information—Public records officer.  The 
public records officer for the ombuds shall be responsible for respon-
ses to requests for public records. Any person wishing to request ac-
cess to public records of the corrections ombuds office, or seeking 
assistance in making such a request should contact the public records 
officer of the ombuds office:

Public Records Officer
Corrections Ombuds Office
2700 Evergreen Parkway N.W.
Olympia, WA 98505
email: OCOPDR@gov.wa.gov
Information and public records are also available at the ombuds 

office website at https://oco.wa.gov/. Requestors are encouraged to 
view the information and records available on the website prior to 
contacting the records officer.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 42.56.040, 42.56.070, 34.05.310 -
 [34.05.]395. WSR 21-20-083, § 138-12-020, filed 9/30/21, effective 
10/31/21.]
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